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Youth Services Delivery Committee
Meeting held at the Guildhall, Frankwell Quay, Shrewsbury
At 4.00pm on Monday 7th September 2015

PRESENT – Councillors A Mosley (Chairman), I Jones, Mrs P Moseley, Mrs K Owen & K Pardy

APOLOGIES – Councillor M Kenny

IN ATTENDANCE – Helen Ball (Town Clerk) 

26/15	DECLARATION OF INTEREST IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE CODE OF CONDUCT

Councillor Mosley declared a non-pecuniary interest in Flaxivity as he was Chairman of the Friends of Flaxmill and runs a youth session at the location.

Councillors Mosley, Moseley & Pardy declared non-pecuniary interests as both Town & Unitary Councillors in any matters relating to agreements between both Councils.

27/15	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on 19th August 2015 were submitted as circulated and read.

RESOLVED: 

That the minutes of the meeting held on 19th August 2015 be approved and signed as a correct record.

28/15	MATTERS ARISING

The Town Clerk had still not received the information necessary to determine whether TUPE would apply.  The Chairman reported on a meeting he and the Town Clerk had with the Chief Executive with a view to progressing information.  He had asked him whether he felt that continuation funding would be available post 31 March 2017; ha had advised that whilst the Leader of Shropshire Council wished to see it continue, there was every likelihood that it wouldn’t as budget cuts hit harder.  Discussions ensued around what the Town Council would do post March 2017.

29/15	OPTIONS FOR YOUTH SERVICE PROVISION

29.1	Sessional Youth Centre Work - The Town Clerk reported on a discussion with the Chief Executive of the Shropshire Youth Association around the type of activity they could supply given members wish to replicate the same youth centre provision for the first six months.

RESOLVED:

That formal quotations and plans be sought for a Junior and Senior Session at each of Sundorne, Grange & Monkmoor and a single Junior Session at Flaxivity.

29.2	Options for Meole – The Town Clerk reported on discussions with the Trinity Centre Youth Worker as to possible partnership activities.  Cllr Owen reported on work that was done by the church on the Meole Estate.

RESOLVED:

That more formal discussions take place with regard to possibly allocating the ring-fenced budget for Meole Munchkins to the Trinity Centre.

29.3	Publicity – It was felt that given the new term had commenced and young people would be expecting youth provision, a press release should be issued.  The Town Clerk would liaise with the Marketing & Promotions Officer on this and the development of a Facebook page and Twitter account.

30/15	EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:

That in accordance with s1(2) Public Bodies (Admission of Meetings) Act 1060, members of the public be excluded from the meeting on the grounds that the following items being considered involve the disclosure of confidential information.

31/15	STAFFING MATTERS

The Town Clerk reported that whilst some anonymised information had been received, Shropshire Council was seeking confirmation from its employers to forward the more personalised information to the Town Council.  Until that had been received it was impractical to undertake and recruitment exercise.

32/15	LEGAL MATTERS

The Town Clerk reported that a draft agreement had been issued; she would circulate copies to members.






















